
July 27, 2022 

APPROVE THE RELOCATION OF  
SOR JUANA INEZ DE LA CRUZ ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO THE 

4034 WEST 56TH STREET FACILITY 

THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER RECOMMENDS: 

That effective August 22, 2022, the Chicago Board of Education relocate the Sor Juana Inez de la Cruz 
Elementary School (School ID 610589) ("Sor Juana"), formally known as Southwest Elementary School, 
located at 4120 W 57th Street Chicago, Illinois to the facility located at 4034 W 56th Street Chicago, 
Illinois. 

DESCRIPTION: Sor Juana is a citywide school housed at its current facility under a lease agreement with 
the Archdiocese of Chicago, an Illinois not-for-profit corporation. The relocation of Sor Juana to the 
Chicago Public Schools owned facility at 4034 W 56th Street will better suit the education needs of the 
school. 

ENROLLMENT:  Sor Juana will remain a citywide school with both a Selective Enrollment and a Magnet 
program and will continue to enroll students via the annual application process (known as GoCPS).  

LSC IMPLICATIONS: None 

FINANCIAL: The relocation is being funded from FY22 Capital Budget (Pre-K). The relocation of Sor 
Juana school is associated with the relocation of Peck Pre-K into the 4120 W 57th Street facility. The total 
budget is $9,500,000 for both the 4034 W 56th Street and 4120 W 57th Street renovations.  

PERSONNEL IMPLICATIONS: None 

Approved for Consideration: Approved: 

_______________________ _______________________ 
Bogdana Chkoumbova Pedro Martinez 
Chief Education Officer Chief Executive Officer 

Approved as to legal form: 

_______________________ 
Joseph T. Moriarty 
General Counsel 
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